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December 7, 2020 
Dear Parents/Guardians: 
 
I want to begin by thanking the students, families, and staff members of the Greenwich Township School 
District for all of their efforts in adapting to our new instructional platform as we continue to face many 
challenges brought on by the COVID-19 pandemic.  At present, there is no directive from the 
Department of Education, Department of Health, or Governor Murphy to alter our current 
programming, but it is essential that the District prepares an Emergency School Closure All-Remote 
Learning Plan in the event that there is a mandated shutdown.  This shutdown could be districtwide or 
for a limited portion of our population, such as the quarantine or isolation of a class, grade, or school 
building.  Please be advised that this Plan will only be in effect in the event that we enact a limited 
quarantine for a specific class, grade or school building or close schools fully and begin to operate an 
all-remote learning environment.   

Nehaunsey Middle School All-Remote Learning Plan: Grades 6-8 

All students – Maroon, Gold, and Remote – will follow 2020-2021 official bell schedule below and 
receive synchronous direct instruction with merged teams, five days a week, during the morning Session 
I.  For example, if your child has Social Studies 2nd Period, they must be logged in remotely every day 
from 8:36 to 9:06 AM for direct instruction.  Students may continue to utilize the afternoon Session II to 
receive more individualized help from teachers, if necessary.   

Session I: Direct Instruction 
Period 1 8:03 – 8:33 AM 
Period 2 8:36 – 9:06 AM 
Period 3 9:09 – 9:39 AM 
Period 4 9:42 – 10:12 AM 
Period 5 10:15 – 10:45 AM 
Period 6 10:48 – 11:18 AM 
Period 7 11:21 – 11:51 AM 
Period 8 11:54 – 12:24 PM 

Session II: Office Hours 1:15 – 3:10 PM 
 

This Plan was designed to ensure that we can provide a smooth transition to an alternate learning 
environment, if necessary.  We are still committed to maintaining our current hybrid plan through 
second marking period or as circumstances dictate.  If you have any questions, please do not 
hesitate to contact your child’s school.  Wishing you a safe and happy holiday season! 

 
 
Dr. Jennifer Foley-Hindman  

 


